
PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION OF OREGON 
INTRAOFFICE CORRESPONDENCE 

DATE:  September 15, 2022 

TO: Caroline Moore 

FROM: Bret Farrell 

SUBJECT: Verification of PacifiCorp’s Low-Income Discount, Schedule 7 terms and 
conditions Effective October 1, 2022. Compliance Filing Advice No. 22-008. 

In Order No. 22-317, entered September 1, 2022, in Docket No. UE 409 (the Order), the Public 
Utility Commission of Oregon (Commission) adopted Staff’s recommendation for conditional 
approval on the matter of establishing Schedule 7, Low-Income Discount and Schedule 92, Bill 
Adjustment Cost Recovery Mechanism, docketed as UE 409, with the additional direction to 
make a compliance filing which updates the 1000 kWh to 900 kWh when it comes to the monthly charge 
used to spread the cost of the program to residential customers. 

In response to the Order, PacifiCorp submitted its Compliance Filing, Advice No. 22-008 on 
September 6, 2022. The filing included tariff changes to reflect the first condition listed above.  

In order to verify the Company’s compliance with the Order, Staff reviewed the revised tariff 
language and confirmed the inclusion of the Commission adopted changes.  Staff filed no 
information requests as the filing included all requisite documents to perform the review. Staff 
found the Company included all the required revisions to Schedule 7 and further finds that all of 
the revised sheets are correct. 

Based on the review of PacifiCorp’s application, Staff concludes that the proposed revisions are 
consistent with Order No. 22-317. 

Staff recommends that an acknowledgement letter be sent. 


